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PHOTO: “The Teepee” postcard donated to the History Center by Betty Atkinson


This great photo was brought into the History Center the day we finalized the Sandy Pond Memories II book and we were unable to ad it to the book but wanted to share it with our readers. The Teepee was mentioned in the first Sandy Pond Memories book and following is an excerpt from that book:

Under the Hadley management, the Wigwam’s reputation as a true family-style hotel reached its zenith. Paul Hadley, Sr. was a big outgoing man who had a vision of making his new enterprise something to be known throughout the northeast and he went far toward making this plan a reality.

From the talented Chipmans, founder and owners of the Elms on the ponds north shore, Hadley leased or bought a large yawl-rigged sailboat that he christened the “Joan” after his daughter. This fine boat provided guests with sailing experiences around the pond and frequent excursions north and south along the shores of Lake Ontario. The Chipmans also provided a motor launch they named “Dawn” and served as transportation for hotel guests to and from the sandy beaches of Ontario. 

The old boathouse store buildings was moved up onto the road behind the hotel and named “The Teepee.” Here was served alcoholic beverages. The Teepee soon became a popular watering hole for the region’s younger set.

Sandy Pond Memories II book

The Sandy Pond Memories book and the Sandy Pond Memories II book can be purchased at the Town Hall in Sandy Creek or at the Church Mouse off Route 3. The second book is completely illustrated with postcards and pictures from the archives and many loaned to us from individuals. Some residents from the Pond shared their memories of living or vacationing on Sandy Pond. The Sandy Pond book sells for $10 and the Sandy Pond Memories II book is $25. The proceeds will go towards the purchase and preservation of the Austen Hall panels. Donations are being accepted for these historic Austen Hall panels by contacting Sally Turo, any town board member, town supervisor, town clerk or the historians’ office. 

Heritage Day

Mark your calendars for Saturday, August 26th ! 

10 AM as Mayor Manchester and Mayor Adner preside over the grand opening of the village offices at the Lacona Depot  (I would like to get photos of as many past Mayors as possible to hang in the new office. If you can help, please call me. We can image any photo and return it the same day.)

Noon to 4pm all events will move to the town hall 

Strawberry shortcake served by the ladies of the Eastern Star. 

The History Center will host an open house to showcase the history of the town and villages, which will include children’s games, crafts and a Family Tree workshop. I will have pedigree charts and will be available to help family researchers with their genealogy questions. 

Among the displays will be the photographs taken by Phyllis LeBeau at the 149th Oswego County Fair. 

2 to 3 PM: The Nature Conservancy, Ron Fisher and John Petreszyn will be on hand with demonstrations and displays. Learn why the dunes formed off Lake Ontario, what dunes are and why they are important to the preservation of wetlands and other inland areas effected by high water, waves and currents. 

The first “Abandoned Cemetery” book in a series of cemetery books will go on sale at this event. These books will be completely illustrated and will include history and maps of the cemeteries, photos of the gravestones and genealogy of the families buried there. These books are meant to honor our early ancestors and document their lives and achievements in Sandy Creek. 

“Veterans of Sandy Creek” 


The next book in the military series is scheduled for November 11, 2007 and covers the service of veterans from September 3, 1945 to December 31, 1959. We are currently researching that book and are accepting information and photos for an addendum of World War II soldiers as well as the service information covering Vietnam to Iraq. The research and collection of information and photos is the most time consuming part in writing this series of books, so the sooner we get the information, the better.

History Center and appointments

The History Center is located at the Town Hall, the old Blount-Parker Recreation Building, downstairs in what was the bowling alley, 1992 Harwood Drive in Sandy Creek. I am available to researchers by appointment as well as every Friday from 9am to 4pm. Researchers needing appointments who cannot come Fridays during business hours can call my office for a night or weekend appointment. I can be reached by phone at 387-5456 x 7 or by e-mail at historian@sandycreekny.us. 

Our web site address is http://sandycreekny.tripod.com
Charlene

